TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL EMERGENCY MEETING

JULY 3, 2014


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Emergency Meeting on Thursday, July 3rd, 2014 at the Stanford Town Hall.  In Supervisor Joseph Norton’s absence, Temporary Administrator Councilwoman Mary Weinberger called the meeting to order at 9:54 AM


Roll Call: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – present; Johanna Shafer – present; Mary Weinberger – present.  

The Special Meeting was called because the Town Hall’s security system had been struck by lightning the previous afternoon.

A motion was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to contact the security company, A & R Security, to have them repair the system and get two additional keys for the box, and have this expense charged to the budget line 00-01-1620-40 (Town Hall contractual expense).  Mention was also made that, if applicable, the cost will be submitted to the Town’s insurance company to claim any reimbursable expenses.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

With no other business to attend to, a motion to adjourn this Special Emergency Meeting at 9:57 AM was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

